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Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee
October 11, 2017
10:00 a.m.
2208 W. Chesterfield Boulevard, Suite 101, Springfield, MO
Members Present
	Abigail Brixey
	Tom Johnson

	Megan Clark
	Joel Keller

	King Coltrin
	John Montgomery

	David Hutchison
	Jeremy Parsons


Staff Present
	Natasha Longpine
Andy Thomason


Welcome and Introductions
The meeting was called to order at 10:07 am.  
1. MINUTES From September 6, 2017 Meeting
King Coltrin made the motion to approve the minutes from the September 6, 2017 meeting and Joel Keller seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Corridor Segmentation
The Committee reviewed the corridor segmentation using an online map.  Staff shared locations that had already been requested for adjustment.  Much of the discussion actually focused on the cost estimates.  Mr. Coltrin felt the Strafford Route 66 Trail estimates were high.  Mr. Parsons noted a similar concern.  Ms. Longpine asked for detail regarding which elements were expensive – if it was a unit cost issue or labor concern.  The Committee was reminded that contingency costs were higher in the cost estimates due to experience with MoDOT that Alta has had.  Mr. Coltrin was asked to review the Alta cost estimates for the Strafford Trail and to let staff know where the differences are.
Additional discussion revolved around what comes next.  Ms. Longpine stated that upon completion of the study, the TAP Subcommittee will meet and decide how to proceed on the next round of projects.  Applications could be accepted for any kind of eligible project as in the past or applications could be limited to implementing these high priority trails.  Funding has been awarded partially through FY 2017, so OTO is not too far behind on making the funding available.
3. Safety Performance Measure Targets
Ms. Longpine reviewed the performance measure requirements as well as current MoDOT and OTO data.  She pointed out that the Performance Measures Subcommittee was recommending that OTO support the MoDOT statewide targets.  Reasons for this included their aggressive goals and the variation in OTO’s current numbers.  There was discussion that there isn’t enough funding for the infrastructure to reduce these numbers.  Ms. Longpine mentioned this will also need to be addressed at a policy level.  Implementing and enforcing the major thoroughfare plan can help reduce the number of conflict points by eliminating driveways, for example.
4. Christian County Destination Plan
Natasha Longpine reminded the Committee that staff was updating the Greene County Destination Plan to update it for Christian County.  This is on the agenda again as a reminder BPAC will be working on this shortly.
6. Bike/Ped Annual Report
Ms. Longpine shared the draft Bike/Ped Annual Report and requested input on the final items that need more information.  
7. Other
As a final reminder, the Trail of Honor Dedication Ceremony is October 12.  
Terry Whaley is retiring at the end of October.
Ozark asked some questions regarding ADA and sidewalks around the square in Ozark.  It was discussed that accessibility should not be reduced.
8. Adjourn
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 11:19 am with a motion by David Hutchison and a second by Tom Johnson.
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